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COMMITTEE & PROJECT  

CHAIRMEN                                                                                              

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR:  Steve Artzer, 720-216-2072 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT:  Carla Smith, 720-662-7589 

ATA:  Loren Kohler, 720-670-7579 

ATA: Guy Harmon, 303-750-9944 

ARCHERY:  Greg Sether, 303-693-6880 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE:  Les Lokken, 303-795-9771 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE/PISTOL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

        CARETAKER:  Richard Parker, 720-771– 7586                                              

                    caretaker@auroragunclub.com 

CENTER FIRE BENCH REST:  Harold Lee, 303-340-8811 

 CHIEF RANGE OFFICER:  Terry Humbargar, 303-671-9592        

            chiefrangeofficer@auroragunclub.com       

CLUB HOUSE MANAGER:  Adrianne Novak 

                       CMP:  Rob Lucernoni, 303-431-8700 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT:  Bill Edick, 720-218-1871 

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Mike Benskin, 303-680-3719  

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Rick Geist, 303-288-2235 

DISABLED & WW PROGRAM:  OPEN 

ELECTION:  Dave Carriker, 303-798-3471 

MAGNUM HANDGUN:  Emmanuel Boyd, 303-360-0645 

MILITARY ACTION:  OPEN 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST:  Paul Lundberg, 720-789-1201 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST: Willie Chatman 915-731-7405  

MILITARY RIFLE:  Bill Chin, 303-841-2168 

MILITARY RIFLE:  Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

NRA LIAISON:  Richard Smith, 303-366-3802 

NRA Action Pistol:  Bob Daneker, bdaneker@gmail.com 

NRA SILHOUETTE:  Dave Bonner, 303-981-5652 

PERSONNEL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

PERSONNEL:  Tom Desmond, tadivmail@gmail.com 

PSAC:  Roger Briden, 303-402-0682 

PSAC:  Matthew Hess, 303-815-6488 

Steel Challenge:  Conrad Holland 303-435-0024   

TRAP : Richard Dimisko, 303-241-5023 

TRAP (WEDNESDAY):  Don Philips, 303-366-7481 

WEB PAGE:  Refugio Silva, 303-574-0108 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

 

CLUBHOUSE  

303-361-9091 
Shooting Hours 7:30am - Sunset   

 

The Aurora Gun Club is affiliated with: 

Amateur Trap Association (ATA) 

CMP Affiliated 

Colorado State Trap Association (CSTA) 

National Muzzle Loading Rifle Association 

National Rifle Association (NRA) 

Practical Shooting Association (PSAC) 

United States Practical Shooting Assoc. 

AURORA GUN CLUB 

www.auroragunclub.com

 

Tom Desmond ‘19 - President 

president@auroragunclub.com 

  

Chris Baker ’18 - 1st VP Membership 

membership@auroragunclub.com 

720-936-4218 

 

Steve Artzer ’19 - Secretary 

secretary@auroragunclub.com 

720-216-2072 

 

Loren Kohler ’18 - Treasurer 

treasurer@auroragunclub.com  

 720-670-7579  

 

John Mead ‘18 303-478-6893 

  Dave Faingold ‘20  303-883-4144 

Dave Leiker ‘20  303-523-5242 

Michael Quiring ‘20  720-431-5055 

Emmanuel Boyd ‘19   303-360-0645  

 

  

Board Email:  board@auroragunclub.com 

  

 

 

Fall Weekend  

Clubhouse Hours 

9am - 2pm 

If the forecast high is 40 degrees or less,      

the clubhouse will be closed. 

  Call first if the weather is bad. 
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Meeting called to order at 7pm by 1st VP Chris Baker 

Present: Artzer, Baker, Boyd, Faingold, Kohler, Leiker, Mead, Quiring 

Absent: Desmond  - excused 

I.   CALL TO ORDER 

     Pledge of Allegiance 

II.  AGENDA 

     9.11.18 a. Motion to approve agenda  

     Motion seconded and passed 

III. MINUTES  

     9.11.18 b.  Motion to approve minutes from 8/14/18 BOD meeting. 

     Motion seconded and passed 

  

IV. MEMBERS FORUM 

Terry Humbargar – Presented a request from Bill Chin to purchase trophies for the Military Match in the amount of $275.00. 

9.11.18 c.  Motion to approve the purchase of the trophies for the Military Match 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

Harold Lee – Expressed concerns about the encroachment around the club and if something should happen, that the club would be forced to close, 

then legal documents need to be in place.  The club’s funds could be setup to go to another non-profit.  This is something that the board should 

investigate setting up, it was a topic that was discussed a few years ago.  It was determined to establish a committee and seek legal counsel to put 

together the appropriate documents.  Would like a notice in the newsletter looking for a couple of attorneys and any member interested in helping 

with this important issue. 

 

A few members expressed that they would like to see a professional company come out and really spray the weeds and clean up the berms. Hav-

ing only 2 work parties a year is not getting the job done. 

Richard – Informed those in attendance that the gentleman, Sean,  that does the snow plowing has the equipment to also do the weeds and will 

contact him for more information. 

Dave Bonner – Asked who is responsible for the maintenance of the club?  Only a handful of people work on the range when work parties occur. 

The board will fill the VP of Maintenance position after the election. 

Willie Chapman – Is the club policing and enforcing the pickup of 22 brass?  -  The reply was “No”.  There was a lot of discussion about the 22 

casings not being picked up and would like to encourage all members to pick up all bullet casings after shooting.   Also, asked about the cover for 

the 100-yd. range.  He stated that only a small percentage do not want the cover.  However, there is a much larger percentage that would like it.  

Suggested having members vote on it, or to cover a certain section to start with and see what the response is.  It was agreed that David Faingold 

will follow up with the architect to discuss a possible cover for the 100-yd. range. 

Another member shared their concern about the rule on being respectful.  He suggestion that all members need to treat each other with the same 

respect that they would show their grandfather or grandmother.   

 

V. OLD BUSINESS   

Financial Report — AGC Treasurer, Loren Kohler — Aug. revenues were $22,146 and our expenses were $31,234  leaving a loss of ($9,088).  Our 

YTD revenue is $159,186 and our YTD expenses are $180,972 leaving a loss of ($21,786).  Account balances: Checking Account $111,053; Pay-

roll Account $15,157 and Savings Account $658,622.  Money market account $301,142. 

9.11.18 d.  Motion to accept finance report as read 

Motion seconded and passed 

   

    Minutes  

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 9/11/2018   



Minutes Continued 

 

 

Maintenance Update – Next work party is on Sept. 29th.  Richard has a list of about 20 different items.  Board members, John Mead, Dave Leiker and 

Steve Artzer will run the work party.  It was determined that this may not be the best time of year to have a professional company out to spray the 

weeds.  Richard will talk to Sean to see what can be done at this time.  Would like an Email blast sent out about the work party and what tools are 

needed.  It was mentioned again about having the work parties in the Spring and Fall and not in the middle of the summer.  April & Sept. are good 

months.  Archery targets have not been installed yet, Michael Quiring will follow up with them.  

 

Board member, Dave Leiker - Update on  pavement – He felt like the board needed to define the project that needs to be done. He had sent an email 

to the board members to come out on a Sat., but no other board members met him.  He has bids from a few companies.  Will need to get permission 

from the county and get a permit.  Some road base was put down for now in some of the holes. Dave again shared the bids that he had received.  It 

was discussed and determined to go with the bid to pave to the back of the clubhouse.  Pavement from the back of the clubhouse to the street was bid 

at $44,000 

9.11.18 e.  Motion to approve the pavement from the road to the back of the clubhouse 

Motion passed 6 to 3  (abstained – John Mead   Opposed -  Baker & Desmond    approved – Boyd, Faingold, Kohler, Quiring, Leiker, Artzer) 

 
Election Information – Dave Carriker – Looks like the club will have an election this year.  The ballots will be printed at the end of this week and mailed 

by the middle of next week.  

 

Members that are running for the Election that were in attendance to briefly speak were:  Dietrich Whitesides, Loren Kohler, Chuck Dunbar and Chris 

Baker.  Tim Hall – Was in attendance but left and withdrew is name from the ballot the next day. He felt that he may be better suited to help the club in 

other ways. 

 

The names on the election packet were randomly drawn.  There was discussion about the wording on the ballot that “If more than 3 names are circled, 

only the first 3 will be counted”.  It was determined that it should not be up to the people processing the ballots to make that decision and the ballot 

would be reworded to state:  “If more than 3 names are circled, and you DO NOT draw a line through the name/s that you do not want to choose and 

put your initials at the end of the line, your ballot will be void. 

9.11.18 f.  Motion to approve if more than 3 names are circled, and not crossed out and initialed, the ballot is void 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Incident Report – AGC CR Terry Humbargar – Reported that an incident occurred on the 100-yd range on Aug. 19th between a member and range 

officer.  A cease fire was called due to deer crossing on the top of the 100-yd range.  Another member also yelled cease fire, everyone remained be-

hind the line and waited for an all clear.  A while later the deer came back through and another cease fire was called.  The member was then speaking 

with the RO about not being able to clear his gun when the cease fire was called.  He understood the cease fire but had great concerns when the RO 

went down range to place clay targets with live rounds on deck.  That is a safety violation to go down range with live ammo involved. The conversation 

got a little heated, as the member was upset about the situation.  There was then some name calling between the member and another member. The 

CRO was then asked to intervene and asked the member and family to pack up for the day and leave the range.  CRO said the member was getting 

very agitated and angry about the situation.  The member said that he was trying to talk about the situation but the CRO was yelling at them and belit-

tling them and there was no real good communication that could be done at that point.  The member and family left, and their badge was deactivated.  

A letter was then sent to the member to appear before the board. 

 

Motion to give a 6-month suspension was made – Motion for a 1-month suspension was made 

Loren asked Steve to withdraw his motion.  Discussion about what was reasonable.  Manny made a motion to split the difference and do a 3-month 

suspension.  Member will not be eligible to vote in this year’s election. 

9.11.18 g.  Motion to suspend the member for 3 months from Aug.     (Michael abstained due to personal relationship) 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

Independent Work Parties – Dave Bonner had 5 people work on the silhouette range for work party credit.  Dave made plans with Richard in advance.  

He stated that the Golden Gun Club held monthly work parties.  Maybe holding more than 2 a year might get more interest.  Hiring a professional com-

pany to come out 2 or 3 times a year to clean up the range might also be a good idea.  There was discussion about the Chair Disciplines being able to 

hold their own work parties to clean up their ranges and no one on the board indicated a problem with this decision. 
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Sad News at the Club 

A sad note for wildlife at the club. It  appears the whitetail doe and fawn that were living in the reeds/brush between the 100 and 200 yard ranges are 

now gone. A fawn was killed on the highway late July and a doe was killed mid August. We have not seen our resident friends since. At times we had 

to cease fire as they came into view. They will be missed. 

Ceasefire vs. closing the range to set targets 

Due to some confusion in the past months I would like to clarify and set the standard for a cease-fire and a closing of the range to set targets. When a 
ceasefire is called by a range officer or any member you are to immediately clear your weapon (unload/make it safe), put it down (on the bench or in a 

rack) step back away from it and wait for further instructions.  

To close the range the person lowering the flag whether it be a range officer or member should clear the range both to the left and the right and wait 
for a signal from the  shooters that it is OK with them to lower the flag and close the range to set targets or pick your target up. I hope this helps clarify 

the difference between a cease-fire and a range closure.   Thank you!   CRO Terry Humbargar 

Minutes Continued 

 

 

Announcements 
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ANNUAL ELECTION INFORMATION 

Members, by now you should have received your 2018 Election packet and ballot.  Please take time to vote and get our ballot mailed out in time to be 

received at the PO by Oct. 6th.  Or bring your ballot to the club on Sunday, October 7th. Should you have any questions, please contact  Dave Carrik-

er at 303-798-3471  or Carla Smith, Administrative Assistant at  720-662-7589  or  email at:      auroragunclub@q.com                                               

Sunday, Oct. 7th 

                                                                             Annual Meeting Time:  11:00 AM—12:00 PM 

                                                                                  Polling Time:    11:00 AM—1:00 PM 

                                Please do your part and VOTE, as we need to meet a quorum for the election to count.  Thank you! 

Looking for Members to help form a Legal Committee 

The board is looking for a few members with legal expertise to form a committee that would be responsible for 

setting up legal documents for the club, should anything happen that would force the club to close.  There is 

concern with the continuing encroachment around the club that this could be a possibility and would like to have 

all necessary legal documents in place. 

Friendly Reminder 

Please be sure to pick up all shell casings when you are done shooting.   

Review of October Calendar – Calendar approved 
  
VII. ROUND TABLE 
Manny Boyd – Asked Carla to please credit Rex Portner Sr. 3  1/5  hours for welding work on Magnum handgun 
Loren Kohler – It’s that time of year for the ATA folks get together to put their calendar together and to also pay the $100 fee annual fee. 
  
VII. RECESS & ADJOURNMENT 

IX. NO EXECUTIVE SESSION 

mailto:auroragunclub@q.com


 

 
Match Results 
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        Magnum Handgun 
 

 
 

       
1      Bob Steil             17 
2.     Don Martin  10 
3. Karl Buike       9 
4. Bob Shigermura             8 
5. Bill Mallison              8 
6      Tony Zang                  6 
7.     Dietrich Whitesides     4 
8.     Emmanuel Boyd              4 

                                 Speed Shoot   

                                                                        

                                                             TIME               SHOTS 

1. T. Zang & B. Steil                          40.54                 21  

2. D. Martin & B. Mallison                  61.51                 18 

3. E. Boyd & B. Shigermura               62.24                 24   

4. K. Bulke & D. Whitesides               66.08                 28 
 

Lever Action Rifle  

           1.   B. Mallison                20 
           2.   E.  Boyd                    14  
           3.   B. Steil                      14                
           5.   B. Shigermura          12 
           6.   K. Buike                     8 

            

9-16-2018 

                                 Team Shoot  

                                                  

1.st   T. Zang and B. Steil 

2nd    D. Martin and B. Mallison 

Rimfire Bench Rest Match 
7-21-18 

 
.22 Sporter      .22 Target 
1. Harold Lee          CZ 452         .22    195 5x   1.  Richard Immel         Anschutz        .22      199 6x 
2. Willie Chatman      Rem 541T   .22     189 1x   2.  Harold Lee       Rem 541T       .22      199 5x 
3. Terry Humbargar   CZ 455        .22     187   3.  Willie Chatman       Anschutz         .22       195 6x 
 
 
.17 Target      100 Yard Open Class 
1. Emmanuel Boyd    SAVG 93      .17    194 5x  1.  Harold Lee      CZ 452           .17       179 1x 
2. Terry Humbargar   SAVG 93      .17    192 2x  2.  Spud Rensleman     SAVG 92       .17       178 
3.     Spud Renzleman   SAVG 93     .17     192 1x  3.  Richard Immel         Anschutz       .17        175 2x 
 
Thanks to Tom Foster and Willie Chatman for their help in scoring.  This was the last bench rest shoot of the year.  The next shoot will be centerfire 
on April 20th, 2019. 
         Harold Lee 

Black Powder Rifle 
9-2-18 

Our September match included four animal targets: 
 
50 Yard Bear   50 Yard Fox   25 Yard Crow  25 Nightmare 
Tom Rock 41XX   Henry Belinski 30   Rick Giest     45  Gene Snyder    37 
Chris Baker 35XX   Dave Carriker  27X   Chris Baker   38X  Chris Baker       30 
Dave Carriker 34X   Chris Baker     26XX  Les Lokken    36  Rachael Baker   20 
 
 
The rest were Tom Shulz, Tim Miller, Gary Souza, and Tom Wengh.  Next month is are last early start to finish the gongs before the election. 
   
         Chris Baker 
         720-936-4218     
  



 

    Volume 18 Issue 10  October  2018  Page  7 

 

Aurora Gun Club NRA Action Pistol Match 
 

     Have you ever had one of those days where it seems like everything goes right?  Well, we had one of those days at the NRA 
Action Pistol match this morning.  From set up to recovery and everything in between it just went smoothly.  I have been dove 
hunting a lot lately and this morning there were a fair number of doves flying by and taking my attention away from, well, from 
almost everything.  But still, it was a great day at the range. 
 
     John Burkholder came out with his son, Josh, age 10.  John is a pretty good shooter so no one was surprised when Joh started 
shooting remarkable well.  Josh is one of those kids who is a natural.  I’ll bet that when he gets a little older there will be a bunch of 
big named shooters looking over their shoulder at this little hot shot. 
 
     We also got to welcome Walter Johnson and his lovely wife, Lizzy, to the match.  Walter just got out of the Marine Corps where 
he was assigned to, get ready for this, the competitive marksmanship unit!  Dietrich, Steve Knoll and Alex met Walt at the Bianchi 
Cup where he was busy beating up on a bunch of shooters.  He even won something as one of the top military shooters.  Lizzy   
wasn’t shooting but she did help out by scoring targets and general stuff.  It was like Walter and Lizzy had been shooting the ACG 
match for as long as it’s been going on.  Walter just today changed from the metallic division to production.  Even though his 
scores weren’t as great as he usually posts they were more than respectable.  This is another guy to watch. 
 
     Bob Hughes came out and brought a couple of his competition pistols.  He shoots them well and let me give them a spin.  As is 
usually the case it’s not the song, it’s the singer.  As nice as Bob’s guns are you can’t buy scores.  A good gun sure helps but it also 
helps if you are a good shot.  Bob is a good shot!   
 
      “Evil” Scott Starks decided to shoot his 1911 today instead of his Comp Glock.  His scores sure reflected that change.  It’s not 
that his 1911 is bad but rather Scott is used to his Glock.  And speaking of “used to his Glock,” Carey McDonald posted his first 
ever 400 in any Action Pistol stage!  I don’t know who was happier, Carey or everyone else.  Carey shoots the probationary 
(modified) course and taking advantage of this is really contributing to a vast improvement.  Keep up the good work, Carey!  Bob 
Daneker and Rich Sundvick seem to spend a lot of time pushing each other around the scoreboard.  It sure is great to see some 
friendly competition on the range! 
 
      Speed 
Shooter  Barricade  Barricade  Practical  Plates  Score 

Alex R.  472-27  476-33  476-24  460-46  1884-130X 
Walt J.  476-38  467-25  465-25  430-43  1838-121X 
Bob H.  464-25  430-25  449-27  430-43  1782-120X 
Dietrich  437-19  451-26  437-19  380-30  1649-94X 
Evil Scott 373-2  332-5  387-12  230-23  1324-42X 
Rich S.  334-7  361-5  387-10  200-20  1282-42X 
John B.  445-18  424-11  0*  390-39  1259-68 
Carey M. 313-7  400-9  303-5  230-23  1246-44X 
Bob Dabeker 339-40  261-4  340-4  190-19  1130-31X 
Josh B.  390-13  311-6  0*  260-26  961-45X 
 
 
*Josh and John had a previous engagement and left before they had a chance to shoot the Practical stage.  You can see that even if 
you can’t stay for the whole match you can still come out and shoot a few events! 
 
Last month Roy Batzel, Steve Knoll, Dietrich Whiteside and Alex Ragulsky, accompanied by Carey McDonald and David Wood 
shot the Steamboat Challenge in Cheyenne.  Steve won about everything there was to win while Roy, Dietrich and Alex managed to 
bring home awards as well.  Carey McDonald was awarded the “spirit” award based on his “never quit” attitude just like the famous 
Wyoming bucking horse “Steamboat.” 
 
Our next match is the second Saturday in October, the 13th.  We start setting up at 7:30.  Come out and join the fun at a safe,      
stress-free match. 
 
Until next time shoot straight, shoot safe and shoot a lot, 
 
Bob Daneker, Alex Ragulsky and the entire Aurora Gun Club NRA Action Pistol crowd. 

 
 

Match Results Continued 
 



Match Results Continued  
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  200 Yard Military Rifle Match  

        9/1/18 

                                                                   

           

  

                            

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

      

       Distinguished            Rifle                Score 

1st  AJ Wells               M1 Garand            200-12x 

2nd Gene Snyder           96 Swede             200-10x    

3rd  Bill Chin               03/A3  Spr.            200-9x 

4th  Tom Foster          03/A3 Spr.             199-7x 

5th  Terry Hostetler      M1 Garand            198-6x 

6th  Rich Immel            96 Swede              195-2x    

7th   Martin Tuck          03/A3 Spr.            193-2x 

8th   Kent Beach           M1 Garand           190-3x 

9th   Jim Flagg              96 Swede              189-4x 

9th   Bob Shigemura     M1 Garand           187 

   Sharp Shooter              Rifle             Score 

1st   Pete Chronis           M1 Garand      191-2x 

2nd  Paul Lundberg        03/A3 Spr.       187-3x 

3rd  Dave Humphrey     Enfield              187-1x 

4th   Matt Goldstein       M1 Garand       180-2x 

5th   Manny Boyd          K31 Swiss        178 

6th   Larry Burch           Enfield        177-2x 

7th  Juan Presas             K31 Swiss        159 

       Sniper                   Rifle              Score 

1st    Harold Lee         03/A3 Spr.       191-9x 

2nd  Gene Snyder       96 Swede         186-3x 

3rd   Tom Foster         K31 Swiss        179-2x 

4th    Rich Immel       03/A3 Spr.        177-4x 

5th  Dave Maddox     96 Swede          172-2x 

6th  Terry Hostetler    03/A3 Spr.        170-2x 

7th  Wade Maddox     96 Swede          168 

8th  Caroll Smith        03/A3 Spr.         161-2x 

9th   Marvin Smith     03/A3 Spr.         155 

10th  Kent Beach       03/A3 Spr.          P/S 

 

What a great shoot and turn out.  We ran another 4 relays.  Our next shoot will be on Sat., Oct. 6th at 8:30.  This will give our 

shooters a sight in time from 0730—0830.  We will also have a Military Pistol Match after our regular match. 

Thanks to all who keep this match going! 

Our score keepers have asked us to keep the scoring area clear during the match.  They are scoring a lot of targets and any         

distractions make it more difficult.  So we appreciate your help with this. 

See you in October!                                       Bill Chin 303-931-6000       Steve Chagolla   303-887-9628      

       Expert                      Rifle              Score 

1st    Willie Chatman     03/A3 Spr.       195-3x 

2nd   Steve Chagolla      03/A3 Spr.       189-4x 

3rd   Alan Smith            03/A3 Spr.       184-2x 

       Junior                       Rifle              Score 

1st   Nate Goldstein         03/A3 Spr.      180-3x 

 

September 2018 Monthly AGC Trap Shoot results: 
 
SINGLES:                    HANDICAP:     DOUBLES:   
         
B Class -  Ted Okuno  -  48   19-21 Yards -  Guy Harmon - 47  B Class -  Mike Roy - 21 
  Bruce Kuhn  -  46            Ted Okuno - 45 
  
 
The October shoot is tentatively scheduled for Sunday, Oct. 14th.  There is a possibility that I will be elk hunting during that time and unavailable to 
run the shoot.  If any of the regular trap shooters would like to step in and takeover that day, please let me know.  If no one wants to take that day, 
we can cancel and just have normal practice targets.  I do want to thank Steve Kelley for coming in to score the September shoot.  Our trap person-
nel were gone for the shoot and Steve was nice enough to pitch in—Many thanks for your help Steve! 
        
        Rich Dimisko  303-241-5023 or rmdimisko@msn.com 

mailto:rmdimisko@msn.com


 
 

Additional Announcement 
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Beginning in November the Clubhouse and Trap Hours 

 

Beginning in November, Open Trap on Saturdays & Sundays, will begin operating from 9:00 – 1:00 pm beginning      

Saturday, November 3rd.   This means that the Clubhouse will also be open form 9:00—1:00. 

Military Bolt Action Bench Rest Match 8/26/18    

First Relay for Group  

Place   Rifle  Score  

1st    Harold Lee   1903 A3                   .586 

2nd   Gene Snyder    6.5 Mauser  1.881 

3rd   Martin Tuck     1903 A3    2.687  

 

Second Relay for Group 

Place   Rifle  Score 

1st   Martin Tuck                 1903 A3  1.580 

2nd Harold Lee   1903 A3    1.727 

3rd Paul Lundberg   1903 A3    2.201  

 

First Relay for Score 

Place   Rifle  Score 

1st  Place  Harold Lee 1903 A3   49-4X 

2nd Place  Martin Tuck 1903 A3    49-1X  

3rd Place  Emmanuel Boyd K-31         48-1X 

 

 

Second Relay for Score 

1st Place  Gene Snyder  Swede Mauser 49 

2nd Place  Harold Lee  1903 A3                 48-3X 

3rd Place  Martin Tuck          1903 A3   47-1X 

Third Relay for Score 

1st Place 

Gene Snyder   1903  50 1X 

 

2nd Place Tie 

Harold Lee  1903 A3    49  

Martin Tuck                              1903 A3                 49 

 

3rd Place 

Paul Lundberg  1903 A3    47-1X 

 

 

 

Our Overall winner was Harold Lee with a total of 146-7X 

Second was Martin Tuck with a total of 145-2X 

Third was Gene Snyder with a total of 143 

 

Our next match will be  8/30/18.   We hope to see you then. 

    Paul Lundberg 

    Willie Chatman 

    Bill Chin 

Match Results Continued 



 
 

For Sale  
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Nikon 3x9 Omega Scope with Leupold Base and QR rings (Thompson Pro Hunter, Encore Or the Like) - $200    
 
       Contact Carrie L. Stokes 303-296-8264 

Nikko Stirling Nighteater binoculars – New in Box, complete – 10 X 42mm --$100.00    10 X 50mm - $125.00 
  
Cabela’s AR  .308 scope with pic rail mount – New without box -  3-12 x 44mm,  30 mm tube -  $125.00 
 
       Contact  Rich Dimisko  303-241-5023  

Browning Citori  12 gauge 3” O/U, 26 inch barrels, choke tubes, case, snap caps—$1,100 
 
Browning R/T  12 gauge O/U, 30 inch barrels, choke tubes, case, snap caps—$1,500 
 
       Contact Ron Schuchardt 303-233-3169 

Beretta 12 gauge O/U shotgun, 3 inch magnum, 28 inch barrels, 4 choke tubes, single selective trigger with ejectors, excellent    
condition.  Includes deluxe breakdown hard case. $1100    
 
       Contact  Ken Dallmeyer   email - kenkat4@comcast.net    
                       or call 303 220 4364 



Date Day  Event      Location Contact Person   
      
10/2 Tuesday  4:00pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6     Conrad Holland  
10/3 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
10/6 Saturday  8:30am  -  200 yd Military Match   200 yard  Bill Chin 
10/7 Sunday  7:00am  -  PSAC     pb 3-6   Roger Biden 
   9:00am  -  Black Powder Rifle   100 yard  Chris Baker 
   ELECTION DAY—Range closed for annual meeting from 11:00—12:00 
10/9 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland 
   7:00pm -  Board of Directors Meeting   Clubhouse 
10/10 Wednesday      8:00am  -  Cowboy Action Shoot   berms 5&6 Bill Edick 
   9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
10/13 Saturday  8:30am  -  CMP Rimfire Sporter   100 yard  Rob Lucernoni 
   8:30am  -  NRA Action Pistol    6 & 7  Bob Daneker 
10/14 Sunday  9:00am  -  AGC Trap Shoot (tentative)  trap  Rich Dimisko 
   10:00am  -  Black Powder Pistol   sil  Chris Baker 
10/16 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland  
10/17 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
10/20 Saturday  8:00am  -  Cowboy Silhouette  -  Pistol  cartridge  sil  Mike Benskin 
   Noon:  Newsletter Submission Deadline    Carla Smith 
10/21 Sunday  8:30am  -  NRA Silhouette    sil  Dave Bonner 
    9:30am  - Magnum Handgun    mgp  Emmanuel Boyd    
10/23 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland 
10/24 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
10/27 Saturday  7:00am  -  PSAC     pb 3-6   Roger Biden 
   8:00am  -  Cowboy Silhouette  .22   sil   Mike Benskin 
10/28 Sunday  8:30am  -  NRA Silhouette    sil  Dave Bonner 
   9:00 am  -  Military Bolt Action Benchrest  100 yard  Paul Lundberg  
10/30 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland 
10/31 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 

 

 

Newsletter Submission   
Newsletter submission deadline is on or before the 20th of each month AT NOON. 

  You may mail, or email it to Carla Smith, Administrative Assistant  
P.O. Box 4038 

Parker, CO  80134 
Phone: 720-662-7589 

Email: AuroraGunClub@q.com 
 

Please Note:  The Gun Club no longer has a FAX line. 

Calendar of Events  

           Save THE DATES FOR 2018                                       

 

Annual Meeting/Elections:  Sunday, October 7th 

Christmas Potluck:  Saturday, Dec. 8th 

                                                                                                   

                                 

      Volume 18 Issue 10  October  2018  Page  11 



      Volume 18 Issue 10  October  2018  Page  12 

 

    October 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

1 2 

 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

3 

9:00 am Trap 

 

 

4 5 6 
8:30 am 200 yd  

Military 

9-2 Trap 

 

7 

7:00 am PSAC 

9:00 am Black Powder 

Rifle 

Election Day 

9-2 Trap 

8 9 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

 

7:00 pm 

Board Meeting 

10 

8:00 am Cowboy 

Action Shoot 

 

9:00 am Trap 

11 

 

12 

 

13 
8:30 am CMP Rimfire 

Sporter 

 

8:30 am NRA Action 

Pistol 

9-2 Trap 

14 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

(tentative) 

10:00 am Black  

Powder Pistol 

9-2 Trap 

15 16 

 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

 

17 

 

9:00 am Trap 

18 19 

 

 

20 
8:00 am Cowboy 

Silhouette pistol 

cartridge 

 

9-2 Trap 

Newsletter Deadline 

21 
8:30 am NRA Silhou-

ette 

9:30 am 

Magnum Handgun 

 

9-2 Trap 

22 

 

 

23 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

24 

9:00 am Trap 

25 

 

 

26 27 

7:00 am PSAC 

 

8:00 am Cowboy 

Silhouette .22 

 

9-2 Trap 

28 

8:30 am NRA Silhou-

ette 

9:00 am Military Bolt 

Action BR 

 

9-2 Trap 

29 

 

30 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

31 

9:00 am Trap 

   
 


